March 17, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood General Meeting.  Maintenance Center, 915 8th St.

President Ken Nash presiding.

Officers attending: 

Vice President  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members: Steve Hager, Zita Gustin, Teresa Muro

City of Kirkland: Norm Storme, Sidewalk Committee; Ray Steiger, Public Works; Darren Greely, Public Works

Seven additional Highlands residents attended the meeting.

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm.

I. Sidewalk Bond Exploratory Committee presentation

· Norm Storme, Chairperson of the Committee, explained its purpose.

· Ray Steiger, Public Works Engineer, presented a slideshow explaining the Committee’s proposal for a sidewalk bond. Go to http://www.ci.kirkland.wa.us/depart/pw/sidewalkbond/sidewalk.htm and click on “Neighborhood Roadshow.” 

· 116th Avenue NE is part of “Tier 3”, neighborhood streets, the lowest priority for the bond. 

· For a $400,000 home, a $15m bond would cost $53/year. (The median sale price of a home in the 98033 zip code in 2004 was $395,000.) 

· There will be an open house in the spring for citizen input.

· The proposal goes to the City Council in June.

· Construction could begin as early as summer 2007.

· Steve Hager suggested a LID (Local Improvement District), but Ray cautioned that these add about a 30% administrative and legal overhead to the total project cost.

II. Bob Kamuda made the following announcements

· A new development has been proposed on NE 95th that would add 25 homes to our neighborhood. The HNA board sent a letter to the planning department asking for traffic and pedestrian improvements to the NE 95th intersection before the development is approved. Residents can send letters to the planning department. Sue Keller offered to contact the builder to talk with them about our concerns regarding traffic and pedestrians, and using trees to block the view of and noise from the freeway. 

· Spring Egg Hunt will be Saturday, March 26. Sue Keller has offered to coordinate it.

· Neighborhood Connections ballots have gone out. If anyone hasn’t received one, they should contact Kari Page.

· Karen explained that the ballot had a misprint. It should have said “the sidewalk would be continued as far as possible.” 

· Bob gave an update on the Highlands Comprehensive Plan. There has been talk about possibly putting a road through the Highlands to Forbes Creek Drive. There will be a hearing on April 28. Karen will email the neighborhood and put up signs when more info is available. Teresa still has a letter from Burlington Northern, written about 10 years ago, stating that if Kirkland wants to add another “at grade” railroad crossing, they would have to give up one of their existing crossings. She will find the letter and send it to the board.

· Bob encouraged everyone to attend the Land Stewardship Forum in April.

· Several people said that the Highlands needs a rep on the Planning Commission or City Council. Karen will mention this in her Courier article.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00.

